Annual Report 2001

By Niels-Henrik M. Hansen, President of IFHOHYP and the IFHOHYP board.
2001 was a very exiting and good year for IFHOHYP. During the year three major activities did take place. The first was the Annual General Meeting, which was held in Helsinki, Finland, by the Swedish-speaking fins organisation for young hard of hearing people. The second was a very successful Summer Camp - rally - in Switzerland with the participation of almost 75 young hard of hearing people from all over the world. Thirdly did IFHOHYP in cooperation with the Council of Europe's Youth Centre in Strasbourg arrange and run a study session aimed at educating the member organisations in how to plan and run a successful campaign. This study session was well planned and did succeed very well.

AGM

The AGM did take place during Easter and was run by the Swedish speaking fins. The activity was placed in Helsinki and was composed of several events. There was a Conference which participation of several quest speakers and members of the local organisations for young hard of hearing people. There was also a presentation of the IFHOH conference, which is planned to be held in Helsinki in the summer of 2004. The AGM itself was a long meeting - it look almost all day - and did cover quite a lot. The main issues were the debate about the adoption of declaration on the federation's view on genetics research and adjusting the statutes. The declaration was adopted and represents a view on genetic research, which differs from e.g. the views expressed by organisations for Deaf people. Very broadly speaking is IFHOHYP supporting genetics research in issues connected with hearing disabilities as long it aims of improving the situation of hard of hearing people.

There were also social activities at the AGM. One of the most memorable was a trip to genuine Finnish sauna complete with a swimming trip in the icy waters surrounding Helsinki. The AGM was good - planned well - and a pleasure to participate in. Thanks to the organisation for Young Hard of Hearing People in Swedish Finland for a good and well executed AGM.

Study Session

In October 2001 the International Federation of Hard Of Hearing Young People (IFHOHYP) in cooperation with the Council of Europe held a study session for organisations working for young hard of hearing.

The subject of the study session was "Knowledge Transfer - putting young hard of hearing on the map of Europe". The idea was to teach the participants how to make a campaign for their organisations - and in this process use the participant's own knowledge and experience to create new knowledge. This should in turn give the different organisations a kind of toolbox, which could be used to promote the organisation and its aims. Karma Chupina, Vanessa Migliosi and Ervinas Klimavicius -all from the IFHOHYP board - planned the study session. They did a very fine job and it is our hope that the knowledge gained at the Conference will be used in national organisations in the years to come. The participants did have a good time -almost 30 participants from a about 10 different countries/organisations - participated - including people from new organisations.

Board

The board was worked well. Besides the meeting in Helsinki there was a board meeting in connection with the study session in Strasbourg. The main lines of communication was been emails. The substitute has also been working very actively and helped a lot - it would have been difficult to manage without her help.

Homepage

The homepage did work well during 2001. It was been reworked once and has been updated and expanded through the year. Daniele Tosti from Italy has continued to keep the links section updated. The members organisations has - however - not been very good to use the web site as mean to communicate and to tell other about their work and aims. The board has been very actively involved in producing material to publish on the web page - and also articles from the newsletter has been put on the web site with a small time delay.

During 2001 two newsletters were produced, which is less than normal, but the newsletter has in turn been much longer than normal. In each of the newsletters we have tried to cover not only the typical communication flow about activities, but also put the spot on other things of interest - e.g. EDF and using the "open space technology" as a working method. Again - as with the web site - has the member organisations not been keen to use the newsletters as a tool to communicate; if the organisations did use the newsletter more actively it could strengthen it. The newsletter has been mailed to about 80 different organisations and companies all over the globe. Another new thing with the newsletter in 2001 has been that the newsletter is published on the web page in the pdf.-format, which allow people to view the newsletter and print their own copies completely similar to the ordinary printed version.

Other Issues

Vanessa Migliosi have also represented IFHOHYP - and all hard of hearing young people in the world - at the UN conference in Dakar. Here she played a major role in promoting hard of hearings people problems to a wider audience. A.Fa.M.U.T sponsored this trip. Vanessa has also represented IFHOHYP by working in a committee in European Disability Forum, which is a pan-European organisation for all kinds of disabilities. Participating here has been of great importance to promote our problems to the right people and thus influence governing bodies of Europe to a greater extent. This application has been accepted.

IFHOHYP and European Youth Foundation was signed project on 03-10-2001 with title "IFHOHYP brochure and newsletter" for 2800 Euro.

